BOARD OF SELECTMEN Steven P. Rose, Chairman Eric S. Beckerman, Clerk Jason L. Suzor, Associate

Gregory S. Enos
TOWN ADMINISTRATOR

Town of Abon Massachusetts



Town Offices
Buckley Center 02322
(508) 588-0414
FAX (508) 559-0209

TOWN OF AVON 2021 OCT -8 A 9: 24 TOWN CLERK

BOARD OF SELECTMEN WORKSHOP MEETING SEPTEMBER 30, 2021 at 6:30 p.m.

Members Present:

Steven P. Rose, Chairman

Eric S. Beckerman, Clerk Jason L. Suzor, Associate

Others Present:

Gregory S. Enos, Town Administrator

Shanna M. Faro, Executive Assistant/Human Resources Coordinator

Joseph S. Lalli, Town Counsel

William A. Fitzgerald, DPW Director

Chairman Rose called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with all members present. He announced that this meeting of the Board of Selectmen is being conducted via a hybrid method. The public may attend the Selectmen meetings in-person or may continue to participate via remote Zoom access. Until further notice, in-person attendees, who are not vaccinated, will be recommended to wear a mask. Chairman Rose reminded the viewing audience that people who would like to view this meeting while in progress may do so by joining the Zoom link for the videoconference.

Intermunicipal Agreement for Street Improvement Project

Mr. Fitzgerald requested the Board sign an intermunicipal agreement with the Town of Stoughton as a continuation of the Central Street and Reservoir Street Improvement Project. Mr. Fitzgerald stated that the terms of this agreement include extending the sidewalk rehabilitation and bike accommodation from South Street in Avon through Stoughton. Mr. Fitzgerald informed the Board that this project would cost approximately \$200,000 from the Emergency Shared Streets grant.

Mr. Fitzgerald stated that the intermunicipal agreement would also allow for construction of a water line from South Street in Avon through Stoughton, where there is currently an inactive pump station connecting the City of Brockton and the Town of Stoughton. Mr. Fitzgerald stated that interconnection funds would pay for this project.

Mr. Fitzgerald informed the Board that the Town of Stoughton's Select Board would be meeting on Tuesday night to vote on this agreement.

Mr. Beckerman made a motion to approve and sign the Intermunicipal Agreement for the Central Street Improvement Project between the Town of Avon and the Town of Stoughton. Mr. Suzor seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Adjournment

At 6:35 p.m., Mr. Beckerman made a motion to adjourn the Open Session and enter Executive Session to discuss strategy with respect to collective bargaining (Professional Firefighters) or litigation as an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the government's bargaining or litigating position. Also, to conduct strategy sessions in preparation for negotiations with non-union personnel. Mr. Suzor seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken. Mr. Suzor voted aye. Mr. Beckerman voted aye. Chairman Rose voted aye. The motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

hava m Faro

Shanna M. Faro

Executive Assistant

List of Documents

1. Intermunicipal Agreement for Street Improvement Project